
Broadlands Golf Course Advisory Board 
 

         Minutes of the Meeting of 
                              March 27, 2013 
 

 
Roll Call 
 
Present: Howard Shuster, Don Ralston, Jeff Carter, Nancy Harrold 
 
Absent: John Abboud, Tim Schwartz, Chris Lewis 
 
Agenda Minutes 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
After a motion by Don, the minutes of the February 27, 2013 meeting were unanimously 
approved. 
 
General Manager Update – Jeff Carter for Tim Schwartz 

 
• Jeff presented the Rounds and Revenue Report for the period ending February 28. February 

was a very good month. The course was only open approximately two weeks in March, 
however, due to weather. 

• The new cart fleet is set to arrive mid-May. 
• Even though most tournaments don't typically book until April, all Saturdays but one in June 

through August have already been reserved. 
• Staff attended a recent youth job fair and was able to hire 12 people. Each season, 

approximately 90 seasonal employees are hired. 
 
Superintendent Update – Jeff Carter for Chris Lewis 

 
• There is extensive geese damage on some of the holes. The Goosinator has helped to 

control the number of geese on the course. 
• Crews were able to fertilize prior to the latest snowstorm. 
• Overseeding will be done soon on thin spots in the turf. 
• The new tee markers have all been placed. 
• Crews are doing some drainage work and working on a design for landscaping the front 

area. 
 

Old Business 
 
None  
 
New Business 

 
Vance Rasmussen has been appointed to a three-year term on the Board. 

 
Committee Comments 
 
None 
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Adjournment/Next Meeting/Agenda Items 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 
 
The next meeting is set for Wednesday, April 24, at 12 p.m., in the clubhouse. 
 

Agenda Items: 
• Rounds and Revenue Report 
• Maintenance Report 
• Capital Budget Update 

 
Approval 
 
 
Minutes taken and prepared by Ellen Cancino. 
 
 
 
Approved on April 24, 2013. 


